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Reference: ICC-ASP/22/S/35 

 

 

The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties presents its compliments to States and in 

connection with the commemoration of the twenty-fifth anniversary of the adoption of the Rome Statute 

of the International Criminal Court, which shall take place on 17 July 2023 in the Trusteeship Council 

Chamber at United Nations Headquarters in New York, has the honour to indicate that a part of the 

morning segment from 10:45 to 12:30 would be devoted to an in-person Ministerial Roundtable on the 

strategic vision of the Court for the next decade, open only to Ministerial level representatives. 

 

Any delegation with a Ministerial level representative which would like to be inscribed on the 

list of speakers for the Ministerial Roundtable is requested to contact the Secretariat of the Assembly 

from 1 June until 30 June 2023 via e-mail to asp@icc-cpi.int. The Secretariat would welcome 

receiving the name and title of the speaker. The Secretariat will only be able to accommodate speakers 

within the time allocated to the Ministerial Roundtable. Time slots will be allocated on first-come, first-

serve basis with States Parties being given priority. States are encouraged to deliver statements of no 

more than three minutes. 

 

The written statements may be submitted to the Secretariat in advance via e-mail in Word and 

pdf format to asp@icc-cpi.int. 

 

 

 

                    The Hague, 15 May 2023 
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